
Westfield Primary School 
Lockdown Newsletter  27th May 2020

School opening for Reception, Year 1 and Year 6  
Yesterday I sent out a letter explaining when and how school will be reopening for the children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. I 
have had a couple of questions which I felt some of you might be thinking too.  

Can my child wear a face mask in school? If you and your child wish to wear a face mask then I am happy for you to do so. 
Children will need to be able to remove the mask when eating and be able to put it back on themselves. The guidance states that 
you must keep your hands away from your face and the children will be reminded of this when in school.  

Will the entrance on Crofton Road be open? Unfortunately it will remain closed. Due to the width of the pathway we could 
not ensure social distancing or set up a one way system.  

Please continue to keep contacting me with your questions.  

You can email me direct at head.westfield@halton.gov.uk or give me a call at school. 

School opening  

Monday 8th June for Reception 
and Year 1  

Wednesday 10th June for Year 6 

Main ‘way in’ through the car park gates. Year 6 this way down the ramp. 

Reception and Year 1 way in. Reception and Year 1 - 2m distance 
markings. 

Year 6 - 2m distance markings. 

Way out only. 

I thought you would like to see how we have 
started to mark out the one way system, observing 

2m social distancing. More pictures to follow. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we prepare to reopen the school over the next few weeks I’d like to take the opportunity to pass on the 
Governing Board’s thanks to you all for continuing to support your children’s home learning during these 
difficult circumstances. As a parent I know how challenging that has been at times! 

We would also like to express our gratitude to all the staff at Westfield for their dedication, hard work and 
flexibility over the past weeks. They have, as always, provided unwavering support to the children, parents 
and each other. 

School will look very different over the next few weeks and months but I know the staff will ensure that all 
guidance and processes are adhered to in order to keep your children safe and that their transition back in to 
school life is a positive one. 

Lynne Farrow 

Chair of Governors            chair@westfieldprimaryschool.com 
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